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Thank you to our PFA for organising the Mother’s Day Morning Tea and thank

you to Bec for organising the Mother’s Day stall, as well as everyone who donated

objects for the stall.

Principal’s Report

Dear Parents, Carers, Families and Members of our Community,

Hi everyone,

There has been lots going on as always and I am always so proud of the work staff

and students are doing in classrooms and across the school.

This week has been super exciting with the Budget announcement that

Paynesville Primary School will receive 4.4million to progress with the project

that we have spent the last 12 months planning for to upgrade and modernise the

school. More information about what this will entail will be shared as we engage

in more meetings and planning in the next few weeks.

I would like to acknowledge the huge efforts of our Parents and Friends Group in

organising our Monster Mother’s Day raffle and to all our families and

supporters in the community who have created and donated such an amazing

array of prizes.

I would further like to acknowledge the work they have done to prepare for the

Mother’s Day Breakfast which will be held on Thursday morning in the library.

ICAS Assessment information for parents is attached again. Whilst the testing

period is not until August it is important that you go on to the site and order the

tests for your children if you do want them to be part of this.

Kind regards, Deb Mathers – Principal



Around the School

Gymkhana

Frankie Molinaro participated in the

Gymkhana two weeks ago. Frankie did

an amazing job representing the

school.

Frankie participated in many different

competitions against students from

seven different schools. Frankie

received three first ribbons for

weaving, the golf ball race, and the milk bottle race. She received a second for her

neatness in riding, as well as a fourth and fifth place ribbons in other activities.

Congratulations Frankie!

Earring Making

Students in Grades 4, 5, and 6 were given the

opportunity to learn to make earrings at

lunchtime on Tuesday this week. Students

created earrings for themselves or for someone

special in their lives. Thank you to Sue Fordham

for volunteering to do this activity with students.



ANZAC Day

On Thursday 25th of April, many students from all grades participated in the

Paynesville RSL ANZAC service and march. The students represented their

school and community respectfully and with pride. Congratulations to our school

captains, Lexie and Grace who delivered great speeches at the service.

Value Awards



Compliance Corner

Recently we have been working through our school policies to ensure that they

line up with the Department of Education & Training guidelines.

A number of our policies have been updated and these have been uploaded to our

school website. We encourage families to take the time and familiarise

themselves with these policies and we are more than happy for feedback. This

enables us to keep reviewing our practices.

Recent updates include;

Aboriginal Learning Wellbeing & Safety Complaints

Bullying Prevention policy Digital Learning

Camps & Excursions Inclusion Diversity

Child Safety & Wellbeing Statement of values & school philosophy

Child Safety Code of Conduct Visitors Policy

Child Safety Responding & Reporting

Obligations

Volunteers Policy.

School Photos

School Photos will

take place on

Monday the 20th

of May. The

following

instructions detail

how to order your

photos online. The

deadline for orders

is 4:30pm on the

19th of May.

https://paynesville-ps.vic.edu.au/school-policies




Prep Classroom Report



Grade 1/2/3 Classroom Report



Grade 3/4 Classroom Report

As always Grade 3 / 4 have been working hard over the last

fortnight. They have investigated sentence fluency in writing,

expanding their vocabulary in reading and division in numeracy.

In addition, they have been using their force and motion

knowledge to create a design for the egg drop challenge, where the

challenge is to create the safest and slowest falling egg. Grade 3 / 4

were also excited to start learning the language of the term,

AUSLAN, some students already knew some and were able to take

a leadership role to help other students. Grade 4’s have also been

practising for Winter Sports.

In writing students worked together to play the sentence fluency

game. They had to come up with a sentence with the amount of

words the dice said, this meant they either had to write a one- six

word sentence. Students enjoyed the challenge. They found it got

them thinking about sentence structure and length which is vital

for interesting writing. This skill transferred to their persuasive

pieces with great results, all students look forward to bringing their

pieces home once completed.

On Thursday students 3-6 had a visit from Victoria Police to discuss

CyberSafety. Some key messages that Leading Senior Constable Johnston

said were:

● Choose a username that does not identify you e.g no real name or

age, such as SarahVic12

● Don’t just block any suspicious accounts and tell an adult as well

Joke of the week by Maisy

Why did the chicken cross the playground? Because it wanted to get to the other slide.

Learning focuses

Week 3-4: Chance and data displays, multiplication up to 10’s, persuasive writing, inferring and

character traits.

Week 5-6 : Multiplication 10 x 10, symmetry, persuasive writing, information reports, summarising,

opinions of a text.



Grade 4/5 Classroom Report

We have had a busy week in our classroom!

In reading we have been working using our

Workshop Model and have introduced three

new reading response strategies - Character

Descriptions, Spot the Setting & Marking the

Motivation. We used the book ‘The Lost

Thing’ which really made us think. We also

did a ‘think, feel, wonder’ about an episode

of Bluey - which proved to have lots of

thought provoking responses to a text!

In Writing we have been writing persuasive

pieces using the TEEL to cross check that we

are including enough detail in our

paragraphs.

In Maths we looked at Multiplication. We practised long multiplication, our times tables and

some students even tried out multiplying decimal numbers!

In Investigations we have been looking

at an unbiased history of Australia and

how we came to have the lives we have

now. Students are creating powerpoint

presentations answering questions about

the First Fleet and about the Indigenous

Australians - all powerful (and

sometimes confronting) elements of our

history.

We have been practising for Winter

Sports on Thursday afternoons - each

student participating in T-Ball, Netball

or Soccer. Students also participated in a

talk with the Victoria Police about cyber

safety and the ways we can all stay safe

online. Keep up the amazing work 4/5!



Grade 6 Classroom Report

The Grade 6 students continue to work hard in different areas of their learning.

In reading, students used a text called ‘Digger: The Dog That Went to War’ to

practise a range of reading and writing strategies. In writing, students continue

to work on their persuasive writing. They have designed their own idea or

invention and are making advertisements for their product.

In Maths, we have finished our unit on multiplication and division. We will

continue to work on these skills in our fluency tasks. It was pleasing to see

improvement from all of the students in this topic. We are now moving into

fractions, decimals and percentages.

Students have looked at what respect means to them. They were able to reflect

about positive role models and how they show respect at school and home.

We have started experimenting with parachutes and students have enjoyed

designing their own. Their mission is to safely land an egg using their parachute.

Last week we engaged in a session with a local police officer called ‘Think You

Know.’ This session aimed to educate our students about cyber safety and

strategies to make sure they are safe when online. I encourage you to talk to your

child about this session and what they learnt from this.

Winter Sports is fast approaching and we continue to train for this day. Students

have chosen to participate in either T-Ball, Soccer or Netball.



Wellbeing

Congratulations to Liam Checkley, Anthony D’Amore, and Rosie-Lea Pertzel for

receiving the Term 1 Week 8, Term 2 Week 2, and Term 2 Week 3 Wellbeing

Awards!

It has been fantastic to see the amount of

students being kind to each other. Teachers

have been randomly handing out ‘Kindness

Matters Shout Outs’ either in the classrooms

or whilst out in the playground. Well done to

all of the students who have been ‘caught’

being kind.

Staff Member of the Week

As staff we are living our school values everyday and acknowledging the

work each of us as staff does to promote and show values.

Bec Pyke - Week 3



Values AwardWinners for Week 3

Paynesville P.S. Values Awards

Value of theWeek: POSITIVITY

Students identified by staff this week to be demonstrating our School

Values

Rosie-Lee Pertzel - for always greeting me smiling and enthusiasm about being at

school

Eddy Campbell - taking a positive attitude towards lining up

Bea Campbell - always displaying such a happy and positive attitude to everything!

GeorgeWood-Laird - by his positivity and enthusiasm in art

Paige White - always displaying a positive approach to her work

Wyatt Howard - making sure people speak positively

Japleen Kaur - always having a positive attitude towards her learning

Vincent Sheldon - always having a positive attitude around the school

Bradie Henery - for always having such a positive attitude in his learning

Spencer O’Riley - showing leadership and positivity at active

Well done to all these students as well as so many others

across the school that have worked to display actions

showing our value of POSITIVITY this week.



Values AwardWinners for Week 4

Paynesville P.S. Values Awards

Value of theWeek: LEARNING

Students identified by staff this week to be demonstrating our School

Values

Lachie Walker - by accepting the challenge activities to enhance his learning

Kyran Howard McKay - uses hands to work out which is ‘b’ and ‘d’

Tom Geisler - for tutoring Liam and making sure he got his summary written

Amelia Longey - for her dedication to her home reading

Harley Smith - for putting so much effort into his learning

Jason Guthrie - for supporting others on their learning journey

Liam David - for being excited about learning something new

Annie Rickhiss - for focussing on her multiplication and getting her personal best

Will Spencer - for his dedication to his reading

EthanWood - for great summarising in class

Jayden Barley - committing to improving his spelling

Well done to all these students as well as so many others

across the school that have worked to display actions

showing our value of LEARNING this week.












